
SPSO decision report

Case: 201604646, The City of Edinburgh Council

Sector: local government

Subject: statutory notices

Decision: some upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C complained about the council's management of works required to be carried out to his property under the

terms of three statutory notices. He further complained that they failed to provide detailed invoices, did not

respond to his queries, overcharged him, and failed to deal with his complaints about these matters appropriately.

Mr C's complaints were a number of many made over recent years to the council about statutory notice work that

had been carried out . In response, the council established a new complaints process to deal specifically with

statutory notice complaints. This included a sample review by an external company to provide independent

advice. Mr C's complaints went through this process and a number of shortcomings were found. Because of this,

his invoices were greatly reduced and administration costs and VAT were waived. Mr C remained dissatisfied and

brought his complaint to SPSO.

We found that the council had failed to manage the contracts appropriately and had previously charged him for

work that had not been carried out. However, they had since taken action to address these matters and had

reissued correct invoices. We found no evidence that Mr C's complaint was handled unreasonably and did not

uphold this aspect of the complaint.
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